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Education Resources 
Executive Director C McKenzie 

St Peter’s Primary School 
Head Teacher: Miss CL Mullen 

9th February 2024 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
As an extension to the most recent School Newsletter, I write to remind parents/carers of the 

partnership work of St. Peter’s Primary School, Neilsland Primary School and Woodlands 

Nursery in seeking to address traffic management issues impacting establishments at entry 

and drop-off times. Concerns have been raised regarding the safety of children in transit given 

the levels of traffic congestion.  

 

As you will be aware from previous communications, parking at emergency entrance and exits 

is not permitted. Drivers of vehicles parked in these locations will be asked to move their 

vehicles for the safety of our children. 

 

In addition, the school asks that parents/carers refrain from parking in Neilsland Primary 

School car park or in using their car park as a through road or turning point. It is hugely 

important that Neilsland Primary School can also implement their specific Traffic Management 

Plan for the safety of children in Neilsland Primary School. We understand that parents/carers 

of children attending Woodlands Nursery can access Woodlands Nursery car park at the time 

of drop-off and collection of nursery children. As a courtesy to our neighbours, I endeavour to 

upload this communication to the school website to ensure a wide exposure to this information 

and to prompt all road users to consider the safety protocols of all three establishments in their 

endeavours to minimise safety risks. We continue to encourage families to engage with active 

forms of transiting to and from school e.g. walking, cycling and scooting etc.  

 

Kind Regards 

CL Mullen 

Head Teacher 
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